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UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

REGION 8

999 18th STREET – SUITE 300

DENVER, COLORADO  80202-2466

Phone 800-227-8917

http://www.epa.gov/region08 

July 25, 2006

Ref:  8ENF-W

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Honorable Jim McKinney, Mayor
Town of Encampment
POB 5
Encampment, WY  82325

Re: Administrative Order Addendum
Docket No. SDWA-08-2005-0026
PWS ID # 5600060

Dear Mayor McKinney:

This addendum to the Amended Administrative Order issued March 20, 2006 to the Town of
Encampment conditionally approves the plan submitted to EPA on January 27, 2006 and revised on
April 3, 2006 and June 8, 2006.  Two notations on the monitoring plan still need correcting:  source
water monitoring needs to be added under the Lead/Copper Rule frequency column and in the row titled
SWTR the word “end” needs to be changed to “entrance” where disinfectant residual at the distribution
system must be 0.2 mg/L or greater.

This letter constitutes the written approval by EPA of the Town’s modifications according to the
following schedule (condensed from the plan submitted by the Town).  The plan is hereby incorporated
into the Amended Administrative Order.

Complete
Action Start Date Date 

Burns & McDonnell Engineering preliminary recommendations January 2006
Water treatment plant optimization for SWTR compliance October 2005 April 26, 2006
  (detailed steps involved included in plan)
Install bag and cartridge filters downstream of existing filters if 
  WTP optimization does not achieve SWTR compliance July 27, 2006
Implement use of ground water or upgrade/replace existing facility 
  with microfiltratioin/ultrafiltration membranes to meet future regulations TBD
Add soda ash for lead exceedance October 2005
Lower tank operating levels to minimize stagnant water in tanks January 2006
Initiate quarterly flushing program February 2006 on-going
If lead continues to exceed action levels, implement use of  
  a corrosion inhibitor.  Implement public education April 15, 2006  as needed
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If continued lead exceedance, ID all galvanized piping in Town 
  distribution system and replace with PVC June 13, 2006 as needed

2

Please contact Kathelene Brainich, Environmental Specialist, at (303) 312-6481 if you have any
questions concerning this Addendum. 

   Sincerely, 

SIGNED

Diane L. Sipe, Director
Technical Enforcement Program 
Office of Compliance, Enforcement,
  and Environmental Justice

SIGNED

David J. Janik, Supervisory Attorney
Legal Enforcement Program
Office of Enforcement, Compliance
  and Environmental Justice

cc: Burns & McDonnell Engineering (via email)
Wyoming DEQ (via email)
Wyoming DOH (via email)

THIS DOCUMENT WAS FILED IN THE REGIONAL HEARING CLERK'S OFFICE ON
JULY 25, 2006.


